DOTHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

’Sévern Drive, Wellington, Telford, Shropshire, TF1 3JB
Telephone 01952 386870

Head Teacher: Becca Butler

* 12 March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

Coronavirus Update

As I write this letter I am aware from the News that the Cobra Committee are meeting at
lunchtime today and the country is likely to move into the ‘delay’ stage of the outbreak. This
could include the decision to close all schools.

At Dothill we want to be as prepared as we can be for this eventuality. For this reason we
have sent home a pack of ‘homework’ with each child which includes links to learning activities
on our school website and signposts to other useful educational websites. We have also
included an open ended project based on a subject of the teachers' choice that is relevant to
current learning in that year group.

This pack is only to be used if the Government decide to close all schools. This could be
today, tomorrow, next week or after Easter - we do not know at this point and it is out of our
control.

If schools are closed for a length of time then teachers will be keeping their class pages on
the Dothill website up to date with fresh activities for children to access ‘rhr‘oughou‘r this
period.

Until you hear officially from me via the school website then you should assume that school

remains open for all children and that all events and activities planned will go ahead as normal.
As usual, we expect all pupils to attend school unless they are too unwell to come.

T will keep you updated with any information I receive as soon as I am able. Please keep in
touch with the school website www.dothillprimary.co.uk as this is the most efficient way of
keeping you informed. Thank you for your support.

Best wishes

T~

Becca Butler
Head Teacher

Eco-Schools
Silver Sward

E-mail: a3368@telford.gov.uk  Website: www.dothillprimaryschool.co.uk




